

550 Poirier Street, Coquitlam, BC Canada V3J 6A7 • Phone: 604-939-9201 • Fax: 604-939-6758

## **Community Update on addressing Anmore Green Estates Septic Field Failure**

**Coquitlam, BC (November 2, 2020)** – The Coquitlam School District (SD43) provides this update to keep our community informed on the latest activities in addressing the issues associated with Anmore Green Estates septic field failure since our last community update of September 1, 2020.

On October 16, 2020, SD43 was advised that Anmore Green Estates homeowners have supported in principle the Aug 27<sup>th</sup> facilitator's memo which slightly amended the May 2020 proposal. The SD43 Board initial support of the facilitator's recommendations was announced on June 3, 2020 and was again reaffirmed on September 10, 2020.

To date the following has been accomplished:

- Village of Anmore (VOA) Local Area Sewer Service Bylaw 616- adopted Feb 2020.
- City of Port Moody/Village of Anmore sewer servicing agreement approved May 2020.
- Province of BC Order in Council GVS&DD membership issued June 2020.
- GVS&DD/Metro bylaws adopted July 2020.
- Regional Sewer Connection Authority In place as of July 2, 2020.

The Facilitator is working with SD43 and the Village Solicitor to provide a draft access/SROW agreement(s) and City construction (servicing) agreement. SD43 have requested that the Facilitator also proceed with securing initial legal drafts that include the elements of our March 2020 letter of intent.

C. Nicolls
Secretary-Treasurer
Chief Financial Officer

**Media Relations Contact** 

Ken Hoff

Assistant Director, Communications & Community Relations 604-937-6777 • <a href="mailto:khoff@sd43.bc.ca">khoff@sd43.bc.ca</a>